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ALEXANDER GROSS HEADS LIST
OF YEAR BOOK AD-GETTERS

ElliottW. Siegel and Louis W. Yohann Follow Up

WELCOME COLLEGIATES

We were delighted by the attend¬
ance last Saturday morning of so
many of our young people who are
in from out-of-town colleges. Many
received honours at the Torah. The
gathering of the collegiates in the
synagogue foyer at the close of ser¬
vices looked like an enthusiastic
cheering section. It was indeed a

pleasant sight and pleasanter still
to realize that synagogue attendance
had not been forgotten in the course

of academic training. We are grati¬
fied indeed that campus and syna¬
gogue are not really far apart with
the sons and daughters of Kehilath
Jeshurun.
Next Saturday will afford another

opportunity for our collegiate visitors
to be at services. Let those who came

last week come again. And those
who were not with us — let them
by all means come.

We are very anxious for a list of
our college men and women and the
names of the colleges they attend.
We have plans in mind and our

young people stand to gain by in¬
forming us of their academic where¬
abouts.

The first report of the results of the
1950 Year Book drive has been re¬

leased by the Year Book Committee,
and, while the results are naturally
inconclusive, they are nonetheless
indicative of several important
things.
First, it is interesting to note, the

three leading ad-getters thus far are
veteran Year Book workers, heading
this year's campaign as the co-chair¬
men and a vice-chairman of the
Committee. Of the other workers who
have submitted substantial amounts
in ads, two — Berthold Breiner and
Jerry Coan — are "first year" men,
and their efforts in this year's under¬
taking are a source of great encour¬
agement to us all.
Alexander Gross, one of the co-

chairmen of the Committee, leads the
field at present. The amount he has
raised thus far, exceeds that which
he solicited last year, his first year
of activity in the Year Book. Elliott
W. Siegel, another of the co-chair¬
men, and Louis W. Yohann, a vice-
chairman of the Committee, are well
on their way toward surpassing their
total of last year.

Deserving of honorable mention —

and, may we add, this listing is in-

(continued on page 2)

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a. m. on

"ARE YOU A YEAR OLDER?"

A New Year's Eve Sermon
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THE PARENTS' CLUB

cordially invites you and your friends to its next
i

OPEN MEETING

Wednesday evening, January 11th, at 8:30

MRS. EVELYN STARK
of the Jewish Board of Guardians

will speak on

PRE-ADOLESCENT DISCIPLINE: ACTION AND REACTION"

SISTERHOOD NEWS
Executive Board to

Meet January 9th —

The next meeting of the Sisterhood
Executive Board will take place on
Monday, January 9th, 1950, at 1:00
p.m. in the Library of the synagogue.
Board members are urged to attend.
Work for Bazaar —
Our members have, in numerous

different drives conducted in the past,
generally acquitted themselves nob¬
ly. Here, however, in the case of the
bazaar which the Sisterhood will run
toward the end of May, there is a
project which 100% of the member¬
ship can support. There are enough
facets to running a bazaar to enable
each and every Sisterhood member
to do her part.
At the moment, however, we must

all concentrate on succeeding in one
fundamental job: that of procuring
the merchandise which will go on
sale when the bazaar opens. Without
a vast accumulation of merchandise,
we can look forward to only partial
success or even failure, from the
outset.

There is no such thing as too much
to sell, and there is no such thing as

starting too far in advance to ac¬

cumulate the merchandise. So let's
all pitch in and get saleable goods.
The Neediest Cases project, which
will benefit from the bazaar, is more
than deserving of unanimous and
whole-hearted support.
Start today! Merchandise should

be brought or sent to the synagogue.

YEAR BOOK AD-GETTERS
(Continued from Page 1)

complete inasmuch as we are yet
far from our quota of $25,000 — are
Frederick Margareten and Martin
Klein, both of whom are still work¬
ing toward attaining their own per¬
sonal quotas. There are a large num¬
ber of our people who are working
on securing ads or greetings, and
their names will appear in subse¬
quent issues of the Bulletin.
Another note of interest is that the

bulk of the work is still being done
by the "old-time" ad-getters. Com¬
paratively few of those who are en¬

gaged in the Year Book activity are
new to this Congregational project.
We are indeed thankful to these for
recognizing the importance of this
year's drive; but we cannot disguise
our disappointment at the large num¬
ber of Kehilath Jeshurunites who
have still not made any effort toward
raising the sum required by the Edu¬
cational Scholarship Fund of Ramaz
School and the Religious School.
Won't you give us the pleasure of

publishing your name among the
ad-getters this year? Simply get one
ad — that is all we ask — and get it
today, before you forget.

Happy Day Fund —

The Happy Day Fund acknow¬
ledges with thanks the generous con¬
tributions of Mrs. Joseph E. Adler,
Mrs. M. S. Margolies and Mrs. Abra¬
ham Wiener.
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THE KEHILATH JESHURUN MEN'S CLUB

takes pleasure in presenting at its next

FORUM MEETING

• DR. BERNARD LANDER, Sociologist
• DR. MELViN TUMIN, Anthropologist
• MR. ISAAC ROSENFELD, Author and Lecturer

in a Symposium on

"WHAT IS A JEW?"

Tuesday evening Ladies Invited
January 17th •

in the Auditorium Collation

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

New Members —

A hearty welcome to Joseph J.
Einhorn and Howard Stoller, whose
membership applications were re¬
ceived recently.
Executive Board Meeting —

A meeting of the Men's Club Ex¬
ecutive Board will be held Tuesday
evening, January 10th, at 8:30 in the
Library. Board members are urged to
attend.

Forum Meeting to
Feature Symposium —

A Symposium on "What is a Jew?"
will be the feature of the next Forum
Meeting, to take place on Tuesday
evening, January 17th, at 8:30 o'clock
in the Auditorium.
Further information will be pub¬

lished in next week's Bulletin. For a
stimulating and enjoyable evening,
reserve January 17th. The ladies are
cordially invited to attend.
Welfare Fund —

The Welfare Fund extends a hearty
"thank you" to Samuel Rosen and
Louis W. Yohann for their generous
contributions.

THE YOUNG PEOPLE'S MINYAN

With so many of its congregants
away from the city, enjoying winter
vacations, the Young People's Min-
yan will not conduct services this
Sunday morning, January 1st.
Last Sunday morning, Lothar

Frank, Abraham Gubbay, Franklyn
Holzer and Samuel Schechter served
as cantors and a sermonette on "Anti-
Semitism in our Community" was de¬
livered by Margo Frank.

CHANUKAH OBSERVED AT P. S. 6

Under the influence of two women

of our congregation, Mrs. Joseph J.
Einhorn, and Mrs. Benjamin Leifert,
P. S. 6 took official notice of Chanu-
kah for the first time, this year. We
understand that a very lovely per¬
formance directed by one of the non-
Jewish teachers was given. The class
that produced the performance was

composed of children of all faiths. The
colored children of the class also
contributed their share to the per¬
formance. We are happy to report
this and we congratulate the princi¬
pal, the teachers in charge, the P.T.A.
and the entire P. S. 6 family for this
fine accomplishment.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Aaron H. Onish Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. Alexander Kommel. Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY, Fast of Tebet
Lighting of Candles 4:17
Evening 4:30

SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:00
Weekly Portion: Vayigash,
Genesis 44:18-47:27

Haftorah: Ezekiel 37:15-28
Evening 4:20
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:15

DAILY

Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 4:30

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

To Mrs. Myron M. Bogdonoff and
Mrs. D. Harry Kleinfeld go our Happy
Birthday greetings.
Bar Mitzvah —

Congratulations to Joseph Bezbor-
odko, a pupil of Ramaz, on the oc¬
casion of his Bar Mitzvah this
Saturday.
Marriage —

A hearty Mazel Tov is extended to
Dr. and Mrs. Morris Lemler on the
marriage of their son Dr. Jack L.
Lemler, to the former Miss Lila E.
Ehrlich last Sunday.
Anniversaries —

Our best wishes to Dr. and Mrs.
Erich Buechler, Mr and Mrs. Alex¬
ander Garfein, Dr. and Mrs. Oscar
Gruen and Mr. and Mrs. Abraham
Topkis on their wedding annivers¬
aries to be celebrated this week.
Vacationing —

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Adler and Mr.
and Mrs. Israel Cummings now en¬

joying brief vacations— both, coinci-
dentally, on cruises to the West
Indies.
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Klein left last

week for a short stay in Florida.

CONDOLENCES
It is with deep regret that we record

the passing of our dear member, Mrs.
Reuben Simon, beloved mother of
our esteemed trustee, Aaron J. Simon,
and of our devoted members, Daniel,
Emanuel and Abbott Simon. To the
entire family, we extend our heart¬
felt sympathies and our prayer that
the Almighty spare them from further
sorrow for many years to come.

(May we call your attention to the
fact that the time of morning services
at the Simon residence for Sunday
and Monday, January 1 & 2, has
been changed to 9:00 o'clock.)
We express our heartfelt sympa¬

thies, also, to our devoted member,
Hyman J. Mess^loff, on the loss of
his father, and wish him and his
family many, many years of only
happy occasions.

YAHRZEITS

January
1—SAMUEL ABELOFF
1—SARAH GOTTESMAN
2—ALEXANDER SCHLANG
2—SARAH GARFUNKEL
4—RACHEL LIBERMAN
5—TOBY KAILES
6—MINNA BELKIN
6—KATIE ULLMAN


